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Dear Friends in Christ, 

Trinity Lutheran Church in Fergus Falls has for its entire history been a member 
congregation of The Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod. That might make you 
curious about the LCMS. What is the LCMS all about? We could answer that 
question historically, focusing on the origins of the Synod, its spread in the 1800s and 
1900s, and its position within both American and global Lutheranism in the past and 
today. We could also answer the question doctrinally, focusing on our clear 
confession that the written Word of God (Old and New Testaments) is the only rule 
and norm of faith and practice, and that the documents contained in the Book of 
Concord are a true and unadulterated statement and confession of the Word of God. 
But a current event leads me to want to answer the question ecclesiastically. 

The Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod is a church body, or a denomination. That 
means it is a body of congregations joined together in a common confession of the 
faith for mutual support and encouragement. The LCMS is organized into 35 districts 
across the United States (along with a small number of congregations in Canada), and 
has partner churches all over the world. The headquarters of the Synod is near St. 
Louis, Missouri, and the current President of the Synod is President Matthew 
Harrison. The church body also is served by two Seminaries and a number of 
Universities. 

The Synod has a number of officers and boards that carry out operational work for the 
church body on a day to day basis. However, the chief authority of the Synod is 
invested in its members, and is exercised in conventions. The term member is used in 
a very specific way here. The LCMS has always sought to maintain a balance of 
authority invested in congregations and in pastors. Accordingly, congregations are 
members of Synod, and pastors are members of Synod (as are commissioned 
ministers, though these are not able to be voting members). When conventions meet, 
the assembly is made up of delegates. For national conventions, each electoral circuit 
selects one pastoral delegate and one lay delegate. The National Convention is held 
on a three-year cycle. The next National Convention will be held in 2026 in Phoenix. 

As mentioned above, Synod is divided into Districts. Trinity is part of the Minnesota 
North District of the LCMS. I mentioned earlier a “current event” that led to me 
writing this article, and that current event is our District Convention, which met 
February 23-25 in Grand Rapids. At the District Convention, each parish (sometimes 
one congregation, other times a grouping of a number of congregations) is entitled to 
send a pastoral delegate and a lay delegate. 
 
 



 
The District Convention is an opportunity for worship and study of the 
Word of God together, but also a time to carry out the “business” of the Dis-
trict, such as selecting various officers for the District and also addressing 
matters. These conventions are also held every third year, the year before 
the National Convention. 

At the time I am writing this, the convention is next week. Gary Schmidt 
and I will be representing Trinity at the convention. By the time you read 
this, it may well be past. But I am confident that it will be an edifying expe-
rience and that the “business” of the church will be attended to, so that the 
congregations can continue to do their work of giving and receiving God’s 
gifts in Christ. Let me know if you have any questions about the convention 
or about Synod. I’d be happy to try to answer them. 

      Peace in Christ,          
      Pastor Lieske 

 
Mark your calendars for the special Lent and Easter services 
March 5, 12, 19, 26 - 11am and 6pm 
April 2, 9 - 11am and 6pm 
April 17 - Maundy Thursday - 11am and 6pm 
April 18 - Good Friday - 11am and 6pm 
April 19 - Easter Vigil - 8pm 
April 20 - Easter! - 6:30am and 9am 
 
Giving envelopes for 2026 will be ordered soon.  If you 
aren’t already using the electronic option for giving, you 
should check it out.  Contributions can be debited 
automatically from your checking or savings account.  It is 
convenient for you and provides much-needed donation 
consistency for our congregation.  No more writing checks, 

preparing envelopes, or forgetting your envelope at home.  Get signed up 
through the online giving link on the church website: trinityff.org near the 
bottom of the first page.  If you switch to electronic giving, please notify 
the office so that a box of envelopes is not ordered for you for 2026.    
 

 
If your church directory photo is a blank, very outdated, or your 
family status has changed, please consider updating your listing 
with a new photo!  You can email a nice, current photo to the 
office -  secretary@trinityff.org  - or stop in during office hours 
Tues-Fri. and JoAnn will snap a photo of you.  If you aren't 
using the online directory on your phone, it is very easy to set 

up.  Go to the church website: trinityff.org and look at the bottom of the 
first page for the Church Directory Link.   Enter your email address and 
choose a password. That’s it!  It is extremely handy and easy to use.    

 

 

 

 

                  

 

“MSL North” Programs for March 2025:   

March 2nd:  Rev. Philip Beyersdorf, Minot, ND, presents the 
message: “The Transfiguration of Our Lord” based on Luke 9:28-
36. This Is The Life Program: “A Friend in Deed" - The Christian's 
duty to forgive.  
  
March 9th:  Rev. Bruce Noennig, Zion Lutheran Church, Detroit 
Lakes, MN, presents the message: “When We Are Tempted” based on 
Matthew 4:1-11. This Is The Life program: “God of Love" - Illustrates 
that we, as Christians, all have responsibilities.  It is a cross we bear. 
  
March 16th:  Rev. Allen Kramp, St. John Lutheran Church, Hillsboro, 
ND, and Trinity Lutheran Church, Hope, ND, presents the 
message: “Share God’s Good News No Matter What!” based on 
Jeremiah 26:8-15. This Is The Life program: “"Adrift" - The 
effectiveness of a child's Christian witness.  
  
March 23rd:  Rev. Joseph Muench, Trinity Lutheran Church, Twin 
Valley, MN., presents the message: “A Dire Diagnosis” based on Luke 
13:1-9. This Is The Life program: “Hand of God” -
  Making opportunities from problems. 
  
March 30rd:  Rev. Karl Weber, St. John Lutheran Church, Ottertail,  
MN, and St. Paul Lutheran Church, Richville, MN, presents the 
message: “Jesus Eats with Sinners” based on Luke 15:1-31, 11-
32. This Is The Life program: “Point of No Return" - God's limitless 
grace.  
 
 
“MAIN STREET LIVING” is a locally-produced TV program that 
includes a 30-minute worship service led by participating pastors of the 
Minnesota North and North Dakota Districts of our LCMS, along with a 
30-minute Lutheran Hour program (normally “This Is the Life,” along 
with occasional church-season specials). 

Programs are broadcast starting at 9:00am Central time on Fargo-
Moorhead: KVRR Channel 15.1 



 

Meet the Trinity Family 

 

                                 The Quilters 

Quilters who were at work on Feb. 13th were asked to answer from a 
choice of questions about quilting, their families, other interests, and 
favorite Bible verse or hymn.   

 

June Knopp enjoys being a part of the quilters and making loom caps at 
home.  She enjoys the projects and the socialization.  She has 8 grown 
children: one in Fergus, one in Moorhead, and the others are scattered.  
She also has 5 grandchildren.  Other than these activities, she has done 
knitting, crocheting, and embroidery.  She also enjoys reading and 
jigsaw puzzles.  Her favorite hymn is “I’m But a Stranger Here.”  It was 
a comfort to her when she was struggling when living in California and 
has been used for several family funerals.   

 

Margie Rasmussen comes from a family of quilters.  Her mother made 
each of her 7 children a wedding quilt and each of her 17 grandchildren 
a graduation quilt.  Her sister makes baby quilts for the grandnieces and 
grandnephews.  Margie sewed her first quilt at age 11.  She inherited 
her mom’s fabric stash so she is using that for church quilts along with 
fabric that she has acquired through her thrift store shopping hobby.  
Her favorite hymn is #547 - The Lamb - for the music and lyrics.  

 Liz Schoening has been quilting for over 30 years.  She has probably 
made over 100 quilts.  Her favorite quilt pattern is a star!   She belongs 
to two quilt guilds in town.  Her favorite thing about being in these 
groups is sharing ideas.  She has been married to Wayne for 50 years.  
They have two daughters and two grandsons - ages 11 & 12.  Her other 
main interest is gardening. 

 

Renee Goff loves sewing and always wanted to learn how to quilt, so 
she joined the quilters group about 15 months ago.  She used to sew all 
of her kids clothes when they were little, and made ballroom gowns for 
her nieces out of bedsheets for Job’s Daughters.  She sewed over 100 
quilt tops in her first year and has made up to 6 quilt tops in a week.  
Now she shares her time with embroidering.  She makes quilts for her 
family and made a lap quilt for a family member who has cancer.  She 
loves being able to get out and visit with her quilter friends and learn 
what they have to share.                                                                      
Renee lives on a 112 acre farm on High Island Lake with her son, 
daughter-in-law and 2 grandchildren.  She enjoys embroidering, putting 
puzzles together, and taking care of her chickens.   She has many 
favorite hymns.  A couple of them are Amazing Grace and Beautiful 
Savior. 

 

Nadine Drevlow joined this group because it is a great way to learn 
about quilting.  Charity quilting is very forgiving.  The quilts can be 
made of squares sewn together and tied with a square knot.  There are a 
variety of activities that go into making a quilt.  She has fun working 
with the other quilters because they help each other and learn together.  
It is simple and doesn’t require much concentration.  Even 10 years 
olds have tied quilts.   Nadine is married to Myron.  Besides quilting 
she enjoys viewing God’s creations, reading, playing games, sewing 
items for Orphan Grain Train and LAMP.  Her favorite Bible verse is 
Matthew 6:33 

 

Not pictured:   Linda Schmidt who comes when she can.  Carla who 
works from home.  JoAnn - a summer resident who helps when she 
can. 

                           ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Interested in becoming a Trinity Quilter? – They usually meet every 
Thursday beginning at 12:30 to tie quilts. Cutting squares and sewing 
them to make quilt tops can be done at home at your leisure. The quilts 
go to Veterans, silent auctions, hospice, all over the world through 
Orphan Grain Train, and to whatever need might arise. Contact Nadine 
Drevlow for more information.  218-770-3679  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is a sign up sheet in the kiosk for Lenten lunches. A Thrivent 

Action Card has been approved to help pay for the main meal. 

Check with Ginny Lange. Donations in excess of expenses will be       

gifted to Lutheran Island Camp for new mattresses for the         

Education Retreat Center (ERC). Anyone who has ever slept there 

will greatly appreciate this! The camp goal is 66 new mattresses at 

approximately $200 each. The goal for Trinity is to help purchase 3 

mattresses or more!!! 

One of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League (LWML) Mission 

Grants that will be funded by mites collected is the Mercy Holistic 

Ministry. In 2021, Mercy Holistic Ministry (MHM) purchased a      

portable, two stall shower trailer, bringing showers and the Gospel  

to parks, parking lots, and community locations of Sacramento 

where unhoused people live. While their physical needs are   

addressed, these underserved people will hear that the blood of 

Jesus washes their sins away and gives eternal life to them.   

MISSION OUTREACH ENDOWMENT FUND — We have $3,217.17 available 

from the Endowment Fund for Mission Outreach in 2025. All boards,            

committees and/or congregation members are invited to apply for grants 

by March 31.  The Endowment Fund board will review the 

applications submitted and the approved grants will be    

available for distribution by the end of May.  This is an oppor-

tunity to share the love of Jesus Christ with others through 

local or global Mission Outreach efforts, special activities and/or mission out-

reach projects.  All ideas to spread the Gospel message will be considered. The 

simple application form is available at the kiosk in the Narthex. Please address 

any questions to the Endowment Fund board officers – Dave Schneeberger, 

Tina Eberle or David Hauser.  Please drop off the completed application in the 

church office or the Global Outreach church mailbox. 

 

It’s time to register for camp!  Trinity members who are registering 

their kids for Lutheran Island Camp and are in need of a discount in 

the cost of tuition may contact the church office or Esther Schlicker 

to get a sponsor code to use during online registration.  Camp brochures are 

available in the kiosk.   

 

                                God’s PeoPle Pray 
 

Ongoing Concern: Janet Maack, David Boese, Brian Fitzner, Jeremy 

Elshaug, Elaine Culp, Ned Stueve, Gene True, Loretta Derke, Jennifer Wood 

(Jerald & Tami Gerhardson’s daughter), Jim Anderson (Cal & Helen 

Johansen’s friend), Jon Jastram (Phyllis Jastram’s son), Dylan Maack (Bob & 

Janet Maack’s grandson), Robin Roberts (Austin & Elaine Culp’s daughter), 

Stephen Hauser (David Hauser’s brother), Brenda Keilen (Lois Fitzner’s 

daughter), Tara Reynolds (Sarah Goerdt’s friend), Micah Sebek (Bobbie 

Adam’s grandson), James Hohenstein (Karl Hohenstein’s brother) Kate 

Matter (prior pre-school parent), Bridget Jackson (June Knopp’s 

granddaughter), Jasmin Torvinen (great-granddaughter of Pastor & Ginny 

Lange), Brett Pixton (friend of Calvin & Helen Johansen), Eldon Anhorn 

(brother of Shirley Pribbernow), Robert Schmidt (brother of Gary Schmidt), 

Nicole Reseburg (granddaughter of Barb Peloquin) 

 

Homebound: Gary Froehlich, Dick Anderson, Lois Helm, Wally Lubben, 

Marlys Lueders, Ron Schulz, Lorraine Drews, Lois Fitzner, Beverly Hess, 

Norma Bradow, Marilyn A. Boese 

 

Military: Callen Mouritsen, MN National Guard; Lt. Col. Dennis Gerold, 

U.S.A.F. Reserves (Lori & Leon Dawkins’ son-in-law), Tech Sargent Isaac 

Christopher, U.S.A.F., Andrews Air Force Base, Washington D.C. (Donna 

Christopher’s grandson); Lt. Col. George Hauser, DDS U.S. Army, Ft. Bliss, 

El Paso, TX; (David & Mary Hauser’s son); Gabe Johnson, MN National 

Guard, (Ken & Toni Erlandson’s son); Major Dinsmore, MD MN National 

Guard (Al & Marcie Koennicke’s grandson) 

 

Missionaries:  Rev. Dan & Joan Jastram, Japan; Deaconess Kim Bueltmann, 

Germany (TIM Missionary); Delano & Linda Meyer, Africa; Jacque 

Breman, Africa;  Ashley Lehr, Puerto Rico 

Call the church office or the Pastor with prayer requests. 

Therefore confess your sins to each other and pray for each other,                

so that you may be healed.  The prayer of a righteous man is         

powerful and effective.   James 5:16 

 



March 2025
Sun Mon Tue Wed

                   

   

     

A live up-to-date        

calendar is available 

online on the church      

website:   

www.trinityff.org   

 

 

On-Call Pastor Phone 

Number 

(218) 321-0993 

      

2  
9 am Divine Service       

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School            

11:30 Elders                

Mites collection    

3 

9:10 am Chapel   

7:00 pm Dartball at 

Zion Lutheran in DL   

  

4                                  

8 am Men’s Bible Study   

9:10 am Chapel            

12:30 School Board Mtg. 

2:00 Women’s Bible Study                                                   

7 pm Trustees Mtg.  

                   5               

11 am Ash Wednesday 

Service                           

Lenten lunch   

6 pm Ash Wendesday 

Service 

9  

9 am Divine Service  

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School  

 

10   

9:10 am Chapel 

               11                

8 am Men’s Bible Study 

9:10 am Chapel    

2:00 Women’s Bible Study                                

                             

12
11 am Lent Service

Lenten lunch
1 pm Knitting  &        
Crocheting 

4 pm Confirmation 

6 pm Lent Service         

16   

9 am Divine Service  

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School             

17    

9:10 Chapel 

                                    

18  
8 am Men’s Bible Study   

9:10 am Chapel                  

9-1:30 Foot Care Clinic 

2:00 Women’s Bible Study                          

6:00 pm Church Council  

19  
 

11 am Lent Service

Lenten lunch
4:00 pm Confirmation     
6 pm Lent Service         
         

  

23/30   

9 am Divine Service     

10:30 Bible Study & 

Sunday School             

30th-Food Shelf Sunday      

24/31     

9:10 am Chapel 

25   
8 am Men’s Bible Study   

9:10 am Chapel                               

2:00 Women’s Bible Study                                

 

       26               
11 am Lent Service

Lenten lunch
1 pm Knitting  &        
Crocheting 

4 pm Confirmation 

6 pm Lent Service         

Fergus Falls, MN 

March 2025 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

         
 

 

 
1 

         

                    

                         

5                         

11 am Ash Wednesday 

Service                           

Lenten lunch    

6 pm Ash Wendesday 

6 

12:00 pm Crafters 

12:30 pm Quilters     

6:30 Evening Circle  

 

7 

9 am Hebrew Study 

Group  

8 

  

 

      

12 

11 am Lent Service 

Lenten lunch 
1 pm Knitting  &        

 

4 pm Confirmation  

6 pm Lent Service          

13  

12:00 pm Crafters 

12:30 pm Quilters       

    

        14                  

9 am Hebrew Study 

Group            
          

15   

8 am Men’s Network 

 

19   

11 am Lent Service 

Lenten lunch                        

4:00 pm Confirmation     
6 pm Lent Service          

  

20 
10 am Divine Service 

at Broen Home                     

12:00 Crafters                

12:30 pm Quilters   

Newsletter items due 

21  

9 am Hebrew Study 

Group            

22 

 

s Bible Study                                 

26               
11 am Lent Service 

Lenten lunch 
1 pm Knitting  &        

 

4 pm Confirmation  

6 pm Lent Service          

27 
12:00 pm Crafters 

12:30 pm Quilters       

 

 

28    

9 am Hebrew Study 

Group            

   

29 



Ushers for March 

March 2 

  Wayne Goerdt., Jakob Ness 

    & Mark Samuelson 

March 9 

  Rachael & Trevor Larson 

   & Gary Schmidt 

March 16 

  Ross & Tina Eberle 

   & David Schneeberger 

March 23 

  Cal & Helen Johansen 

   & Wayne Schoening 

March 30 

  Jonathon & Annie Roehl 

 Eric & Karma Schneeberger 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greeters for March 

March 2 

  Jerry & Shirley Pribbernow 

March 5 - 6 pm 

  Ken & Sue Heidorn 

March 9 

  Donna U. & Tami G. 

March 16 

  Cal & Helen Johansen 

March 23 

  Dale & Sharlene Schmidt 

March 30 

  Jerry & Shirley Pribbernow 

Eders for March 

March 2 - Wayne Schoening 

March 5 11:00 -Wayne Goerdt 

March 5  6:00 - Ken Erlandson 

March 9 -Ken Erlandson 

March 12 11:00 - Ross Eberle 

March 12 6:00 -Gary Schmidt 

March 16 - Aaron Schultz 

Mar.19 11:00-Wayne Schoening 

March 19  6:00 - Eric S. 

March 23 - Wayne Goerdt 

March 26 11:00 - Wayne S. 

March 26 6:00 - Ken E. 

March 30 - Gary Schmidt 

Altar Guild for March 

March 2 

   Nadine D. & Nancy Olson 

March 5 - 11:00 

    Cal & Helen Johansen 

March 5 - 6:00 

  Ken & Sue Heidorn 

March 9 

   Margie Rasmussen 

March 16 

   Brenda Johnson & Bobbi A. 

 March 23 

   Nancy Olson & Shari S. 

March 30 

   David & Esther Schlicker 

Acolytes for March 

March 2 

    Tucker & Austin 

March 9 

  Analicia & Kourtney 

March 16 

    Jackson & Noah 

March 23 

    Samuel & Adrian 

March 30 

    Austin & Ainsley 

 

servinG in the lord’s house 

 
       

 March Birthdays 

March 7    Dilan Kluver-Pasche 

March 7 Chuck Kretchman 

March 7 Marni Neubauer 

March 8 Robert Goerdt 

March 10 Callen Mouritsen 

March 11  Michael Boese 

March 11 Gail Kolle 

March 12 Bonnie Norman 

March 13 Aaron Schultz 

March 14  Gabe Erlandson 

March 14 Jon Schoening 

March 15 Owen Olson 

March 16 Donna Samuelson 

March 17 Shannon Phillips 

March 19  Kristi Auck 

March 21 Kourtney Olson 

March 22 Lorraine Langfeld 

March 23 Marlys Lueders 

March 24 Ken Heidorn 

 

 

 

March 24 Patrick Krog 

March 26 Richard Anderson 

March 26 Analicia Longoria 

March 29 Donna Schoening 

March 31 Stephen Mouritsen     

            

March Baptismal Birthdays 

March 3 Jessica Krog  

March 4 Tucker Schneeberger 

March 5 Kristi Auck 

March 6 Toni Erlandson 

March 7 Taylor Ness 

March 9 Jason Goff 

March 13 Robert Maack 

March 14 Erika Neubauer 

March 15 Wallace Lubben 

March 22 John Haugmo 

March 25 Robert Goerdt 

March 25 Analicia Longoria 

March 25 Alexis Schneeberger\ 

March 31 Schan Sorkness 

Celebrations! 

  Chili Cook-off 2025     

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

Those who braved the cold on Sunday, February 16th were treated to a 
culinary fiesta!   Attendees were asked to vote for their three favorites 
chilis in a ranked order: 3 points for 1st place, 2 points for 2nd, and 1 
point for 3rd.  Renee Goff was the overall winner with 6 first place votes 
and a total of 28 points!  Tina Eberle finished in a close second place 
with 5 first place votes and a total of 27 points.  Tied for third place were 
Shari Sorkness and the Brenda and Graham Olson team which each had 
21 points.  Thank you to all 10 competitors for sharing your cooking skills 
with the congregation, thank you to those who helped out, and thank 
you to everyone who brought something to go with it!    Renee will be 
the reigning champion until 2026!   Everyone else should be working to 
fine tune your recipes if you hope to claim the title next year! 

 



Trinity Preschool 
Dear Trinity Family,  

We want to extend a heartfelt thank you for the wonderful sleds 
that were donated! The children have had an absolute blast 
sledding on the days when the weather allowed. Their laughter and 
joy were a beautiful reminder of the simple blessings in life, and we 
are so grateful for your generosity. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

       
This month, we have been busy learning about the love of the Lord 
and the teachings of Jesus. With Valentine’s Day, we celebrated 
love and friendship in many special ways, reinforcing the kindness 
and care that Jesus calls us to share with one another. 

 

 
One of our Feb. visitors was Dr. Stacy Lung who shared with us about 
rocks and God’s great Earth.  We also had a delightful surprise when 
Mrs. Larsen brought in her rabbit named Prince. The children were 
fascinated by the furry visitor, and it was a wonderful opportunity to 
practice gentleness and appreciation for God’s creatures. 

As always, we are so 
thankful for the love, support, prayers, and encouragement 
from everyone at Trinity. Your kindness and generosity make 
such a difference in our little learners' lives, and we are blessed 
to be part of this community. 



Trinity Homeschool Co-op in February 

 

It’s been another great month.  On 
Jan 26th our Co-op children got to sing 
“I Am Jesus Little Lamb” for church.  
Though a couple families were out 
sick, we still had a great showing and 
the kids ang out nice and loud.  Thank 
you to everyone who approached the 
families afterwards and showed 
appreciation for their singing.  The 
kids were beaming! 

 

The first week of February the co-op got to 
play music to the story Pete the Cat: I Love 
My White Shoes for Mrs. Larsen and the 
preschoolers.  It’s fun to share our newly                       
learned skills with others! 

 

We also got to tour the Northern Aire 
Lanes bowing ally.  Luke was very kind and 
thorough in showing the kids everything.  
They got to see behind the counter, in the 
kitchen, the lanes, and the machines that 
keep the lanes running.  They learned just 
how much goes into both bowling and 
running a bowling ally. 

 

 

The following week the kids got to make Valen-
tine’s Day cards for Trinity’s homebound mem-
bers.  Pastor will be delivering these soon as he 
visits folks 

 

 

The third week of February 
the kids learned more about 
percussion instruments spe-
cifically, as well as how a pi-
ano works on the inside.  It 
was neat to see all those de-
tails that we generally don’t 
think about. 

 

Dr. Jill Iverson D.C. Chiropractic   
Physician came to speak to the kids.  
We learned about the spine.  She 
spoke about bone and nerve align-
ment and the different ways they 
could go out of alignment.  The kids 
got to see a model of a spine and 
touch one of the tools chiropractors 
use (that was invented in             
Minnesota!) 

 

 

In March we look forward to a field trip to the radio station, more crafts, and a 
dental hygienist for our guest speaker. 

Thank you all for your amazing support.  This co-op is a blessing to many fami-
lies and children who want to raise their families with a Biblical worldview all 
day long.  

If you know anyone who would like to join the Homeschool Co-op in this, 
please contact Michele Lieske: MicheleLieske@gmail.com or direct them to 
our website, linked at the top of Trinity’s website. 

 

mailto:MicheleLieske@gmail.com


+ CHURCH & PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION + 

Church Website www.trinityff.org 

Preschool Website www.preschoolattrinity.org 
 

On-Call Pastor Number           (218) 321-0993 
 

Rev. Christopher Lieske, Pastor                  (cell) (612) 554-5411 

 pastorl@trinityff.org 
 

Church Office /JoAnn Orpen (218) 736-4869 

                                                                           secretary@trinityff.org 
 

Preschool at Trinity, Stacy Larsen            (cell) (507) 430-9644 

                                                    slarsen@preschoolattrinity.org 
 

Church Office Hours                                               Tues-Thurs 8:30-4:00, Fri 8:30-2:00                 

Church Office E-mail                                  info@trinityff.org 

Preschool at Trinity E-mail               info@preschoolattrinity.org 

Cemetery Sexton Cal Johansen (218) 671-0383 

Trinity Congregational Officers  

Chairman      Schan Sorkness 

Vice-Chairman    Jon Schoening 

Treasurer       Cindy Schmidt 

Financial Secretary    Sandy King 

 

 

Board Contact Persons  

Elders   Wayne Goerdt 

Christian Ed.  Esther Schlicker 

Trustees  Margie Rasmussen 

Stewardship  Larry Stein 

Outreach  Dave Schneeberger 

School   Dave Schlicker 

Serving the Lord and You 

 

 

March 2 — Divine Service 3 

Quinquagesima 

Hymns 841, 849, 861, 744, 819, 545 

March 5 — Divine Service 4 

Ash Wednesday 

Hymns 422, 419, 607, 563, 418 

March 9 — Divine Service 4 

Invocabit 

Hymns 562, 657, 631, 424, 770, 569 

March 12—Morning Prayer 

Hymns 613, 431, 880 

 

 

 

 

March 16—Divine Service 4 

Reminiscere 

Hymns 713, 615, 579, 763, 760, 544 

March 19—Morning Prayer 

Hymns 731, 427, 883 

March 23—Divine Service 4 

Oculi 

Hymns 663, 659, 583, 697, 541, 533 

March 26—Morning Prayer 

Hymns 560, 608, 610 

March 30—Divine Service 4 

Laetare 

Hymns 510, 743, 625, 641, 918, 420 

March Service Plans 


